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FROM THE HEART
REPORT OF GRATITUDEFALL/WINTER 2023

Kennedy’s Cause
Learn more about Kennedy’s inspiring journey on page 4.
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STAY CONNECTED!

Follow us on social media for RMHD news, family updates, & 
happenings around the House! Simply search for rmhdallas.

A MESSAGE FROM OUR CEO

Dear RMHD Friends and Family, 

What a difference a year makes! 2023 is proving to be one of 
the most significant years for Ronald McDonald House of Dallas. 
Spring found our House finally back to full operations, post 
pandemic and building expansion, from 56 rooms to 89 rooms. 
Thus, making our House the eigth largest in the world, out of 386 
houses in 49 countries and regions. 

For the last seven months, we have been a full house, 
averaging over 70 families a night, putting us at or near 
capacity. This is unprecedented! We are thrilled to have 
successfully expanded to meet the demand for our FREE and 
compassionate services to families in need of hope and a home 
away from home while they seek critical medical care for their 
child(ren).

It takes tremendous resources for RMHD to ensure our families 
are comfortably housed, nutritiously fed, safely transported, 
and thoughtfully cared for while they call our House home. This 
year’s operating budget grew by 25% from the prior year. 
With just a few weeks remaining in 2023 and our fiscal year, I, 
along with our dynamic board of directors invite you to include 
the House that LOVE built in Dallas in your end of year giving if 
you haven’t already, by making a meaningful contribution to our 
Annual Fund. 

Thank you in advance for joining us in this important work or 
renewing your support of the only agency in Dallas to sustain 
special families facing medical crisis during their most difficult 
and trying times. 

Warmly in this season of joy,
Jill Cumnock

HOPE AWAY FROM HOME
We welcome your consideration of making a meaningful donation to the Ronald 

McDonald House of Dallas this holiday season. Your support ensures more children and 
families benefit from the warm embrace of the Ronald  McDonald House of Dallas, as 

they find the strength to forge ahead, with love lighting their path in even the 
darkest of times. Scan the QR Code below to donate to our Annual Fund today!

A gift of $100 provides 
transportation for families to and 
from the hospital for one week

A gift of $500 provides family
activities and programs for 
one month

A gift of $2,500 helps us cover 
utilities for one week in our 78,000
square foot facility, with 89 rooms

A gift of $5,500 covers 
the cost of one guest
room for one month
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During their family trip to Washington 
D.C. last November, Rebekah 
“Bekah” Smith noticed her youngest 
child, Kennedy, had developed a 
rash on her face. ‘Interesting,’ Bekah 
thought, but the seasoned mother-
of-five wasn’t initially worried. She 
simply stopped by a pharmacy, 
picked up some eczema cream, and 
the Smiths continued on with their 
vacation. 

However, the rash wasn’t going 
away – instead, Bekah noticed it 
was progressively worsening. They 
tried changing their soaps and 
laundry detergent, and monitoring 
what Kennedy was eating and 
interacting with – all to no avail. 
That’s when they called the doctor to 
schedule an appointment. 

“Since it was November, we were 
hitting the holiday season, so it took 
a while to get in to see anyone,” 

Bekah begins. “We kept getting sent 
from specialist to specialist. At first, 
they also thought it was eczema. So, 
we began a month of appointments 
and antibiotics to treat that. It got 
better – until one day, it got bad 
again.”

At that point, the family was sent 
to another specialist – this time, 
a pediatric dermatologist. It was 
during their first appointment on 
February 7, 2023, that they heard 
the term “JDM” for the first time. 
JDM, officially known as Juvenile 
Dermatomyositis, is an autoimmune 
disease in children that attacks 
the muscles and joints in the body. 
The disease is so rare, affecting 
approximately three out of 1 
million kids, that the dermatologist 
had only ever seen the diagnosis 
in a textbook. Bekah was told 
Kennedy should get started on 
Methotrexate, a drug commonly 

used to treat cancer, right away. 
The Methotrexate would work as an 
immune suppressant, which would 
help reduce the symptoms Kennedy 
was experiencing.

The next few days were a blur – 
Bekah, exhausted and overwhelmed, 
remembers repeatedly calling 
rheumatologists in the area. 

“I finally get on the phone with the 
rheumatology department at Scottish 
Rite,” Bekah explains. “I was literally 
crying, and I told her ‘My little girl 
just went to the dermatologist on 
Tuesday, they think she has JDM. 
Can you please help me?”

Thirty minutes later, the family had 
an appointment scheduled for the 
following morning at Scottish Rite. So 
on Friday, February 10, they packed 
up their things, left their home in 
Palestine, and headed to Dallas in 

search of answers.

When they arrived, the Scottish 
Rite medical team agreed with 
the dermatologist’s belief that 
Kennedy was suffering from JDM, 
but they would need to test to be 
sure. So later that month, Kennedy 
returned to the hospital to undergo a 
muscle biopsy surgery – where the 
diagnosis was officially confirmed.

“Starting the last week in February, 
we started going every other week, 
and she would get three days of 
treatment at the outpatient clinic of 
Scottish Rite,” Bekah explains. “We 
would go there in the mornings, 
she would receive high-dose 
steroids for a few hours, and 
then we would come back to 
the Ronald McDonald House [of 
Dallas] in the afternoons.”

Towards the end of April, the 
Smiths were hopeful about 
Kennedy’s condition. Her strength 
was improving, and her skin was 
beginning to clear up. However, 
their optimism soon turned to shock 
when they were told Kennedy’s 
labs weren’t where they should 
be, and she would need to begin 
stronger medications. The family 
began a variety of new treatments, 
including CellCept® and Intravenous 
immunoglobulin (IVIG). IVIG 
requires a two-day hospitalization, 
meaning they would need to stay 
at the hospital for longer periods of 
time during the day.

“In the beginning it was all a blur. 
At one point, it felt like we would 
come home, drop our stuff off, and 
then get ready to go back – it was a 
revolving door of trips. But everyone 
was stepping up to help us – our 
parents and family, our friends, 
and our community. Then the idea 
came to me… I just knew we were 
supposed to do a fundraiser to give 
back.”

So in the midst of an already busy 
and hectic time – filled with various 
appointments, 2-hour trips back 
and forth, and countless medical 
treatments – Bekah and her family 
planned a lemonade stand in 
Kennedy’s honor. However, the 
proceeds would not go back 
to the Smith family to help with 
Kennedy’s medical bills. Instead, the 
family wanted to support the two 
organizations that had helped her 
family during their time of need. 

“I thought my goal was so big at 
the time,” Bekah laughs. “I wanted 
to raise $1,000 and give $500 to 
Scottish Rite and $500 to Ronald 
McDonald House of Dallas. So the 
month leading up to the lemonade 
stand, we really tried to advertise 
it. We passed out flyers at schools, 
restaurants, everywhere. It was 
so fun – we had 25 of our closest 
family and friends there to help us 
operate the stand that day. The fire 
department showed up and even our 
friends from out of town showed up.”

More people showed up too, 
making the May 6th, “Kennedy’s 
Cause” lemonade stand an 
even bigger success than Bekah 
could have imagined. The Smith’s 
community, home church, and 
people from Kennedy’s daycare 
came out in full force and were 
critical in helping the Smiths surpass 

their goal. In total, they raised 
$9,100, of which half was donated 
to RMHD. 

“One of our biggest things, and this 
is true at Scottish Rite and RMHD, is 
that Kennedy gets to see the same 
people,” Bekah says. “We get to 
see the same faces when we come, 
and we get to develop relationships 
with people. That’s really big for 
Kennedy and it’s been really big for 
us. It makes the journey a little better 
for us.”

This past year, the Smiths and 
their community have been 
steadily finding ways to give back, 
participating in programs that benefit 
RMHD. The Smith’s laughed when 
explaining their home also serves as 
a part-time, soda-tab collection site. 

“We are from a small town, so we 
will be out at the baseball field, and 
someone will give us a gallon bag of 
pop tabs,” Bekah says. “We literally 
have them on the floor right now. We 
never know where they are – they 
are in the laundry room, everywhere 
really.”

In July, on one of their trips to 
Dallas for Kennedy’s treatment, they 
delivered close to 1 million pop tabs 
to the House. More recently, the 
Cayuga school district’s volleyball 
team embarked on a long field trip 
to the House, alongside the Smiths, 
where they cooked dinner for our 
families. 

KENNEDY’S CAUSE
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Kennedy’s condition has 
tremendously improved since that 
frightful day in February when she 
received her diagnosis, and even 
more so since they received the 
recommendation to increase her 
medication in April. The Smiths still 
travel monthly to Dallas for her 
IVIG treatments and check-ups, but 
the rest of their medications can be 
administered at home. Kennedy’s 

JDM is triggered by viral infections 
and sunlight, so the Smiths are 
continuing to diligently protect 
her from potential flare-ups, while 
trying to keep her life as normal as 
possible. 

“She’s been able to get lower 
dosages of some of her medicine. 
The goal is to maintain on CellCept® 
and Methotrexate. Then they will try 
to start weaning us off those too, but 

that’s a few years down the road. 
We don’t try and think too much 
about the future, we just look at it as 
‘What does tomorrow hold?’,” Bekah 
begins. “This journey has definitely 
been challenging for our family. 
However, with the support of our 
community, the relationships we’ve 
built with other families and workers 
at RMHD, and the guidance from our 
medical team at Scottish Rite have 
given us the strength to face each 

Thank you to everyone in our big, happy house,
The one that love built, quiet as a mouse.

Donors, you’re like Santa, but all year round,
Bringing toys and smiles, never a frown.

Volunteers, you’re super cool, like my best friend,
Helping us play, make things, and mend.
You’re like superheroes without a cape,

In the house that love built, you’re really great!

And our staff, you’re as nice as my teacher at school,
Making things fun, following every rule.

You give hugs and smiles, and make yucky things okay,
In the house that love built, you make a good day.

Happy Holidays to you, with big thanks and a cheer,
For making this place fun, year after year.
From me, a kid, with a big heart and small,

In the house that love built, you’re the best of all!

HOUSE HEARTBEATS

HF SINCLAIR CHARITY GOLF 
INVITATIONAL

Our friends at HF Sinclair really blew us away 
this year! Their annual golf tournament, held 
on November 13th, raised over $190,000 
for RMHD. Thank you to all the golfers who 
donated a portion of their registration to the 

House, resulting in this milestone contribution.

NORTH TEXAS GIVING DAY

THANK YOU for showing up for RMHD 
on North Texas Giving Day - our largest 

online fundraising day of the year. 
The $86,046 raised by our generous 
supporters will help us provide crucial 
funds to operate our House and serve 

our guest families. 

THE TRAINS AT NORTHPARK

The trains are on the track and the exhibit is 
open now through January 5, 2024! We need 
your help to reach our million-dollar goal. 
Our new space is located on Level One, right 

near Santa - so make sure to include us in your 
holiday plans. To learn more, visit

www.thetrainsatnorthpark.com

ADDISON ROTARY OPEN

Our sincerest gratitude to the 
Addison Rotary Club for giving us 
188,000 reasons to smile! Their 

golf tournament, benefiting RMHD, 
raised $188,000 for the House in 
September. Thank you to Walker & 

Dunlop and all other sponsors! 

FAMILY ROOM CELEBRATION

In November, we celebrated the 
five year anniversary of our Family 
Room at Scottish Rite - Frisco! Since 
opening in 2018, we’ve served more 

than 2,600 families in the space. 
Thank you to Scottish Rite for their 
continued partnership & support.



Ronald McDonald House of Dallas (RMHD) is keeping 
families together, inspiring strength, and giving love and 
support to families whose children are receiving essential 
medical care. 

In an effort to lessen the burden, reduce stress, keep the 
family intact, and enhance the quality of life for these families, 
RMHD provides temporary housing in a caring home-like 
atmosphere. The Ronald McDonald House program was built 
on the simple idea that nothing else should matter when a 
family is focused on healing their child – not where they can 
afford to stay, where they will get their next meal, or where 
they will lay their head at night to rest.  

The trademarks used herein are owned by Ronald McDonald House Charities and its affiliates 
and are used under license: Ronald McDonald House of Dallas, Ronald McDonald House of 
Dallas Logo and RMHD.
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Dallas, TX 75235
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2024 RMHD
Featured Events

Volunteer
at RMHD

MILES OF SMILES

November 11, 2023 - January 5, 2024
NorthPark Center

www.thetrainsatnorthpark.com

THE TRAINS AT NORTHPARK
Friday, April 12, 2024

Northwood Club
www.rmhdallas.org

SPRING GALA


